
 

 

10/09/2018 
 

Reviewing the New NAFTA (USMCA) 
 
Canada recently signed an agreement with the U.S. and Mexico on a successor trade pact that 
replaces the North American Free Trade Agreement (NAFTA). The new trade deal retains the 
trilateral nature of the prior deal, while generally leveling the playing field on several areas within the 
automotive industry and moderately expanding market access to U.S. dairy farmers. More 
importantly, the new U.S.-Mexico-Canada Agreement (USMCA) eliminates a flaw in NAFTA that 
negatively impacted the United States.    
 
The NAFTA defect was that it allowed U.S. automotive-related companies to move some operations 
to Canada and/or Mexico to assemble parts using components imported from lower-waged factories 
located in Asian nations, including China. The USMCA agreement uniformly applies the same 
current tariffs to Mexico and Canada, which in turn eliminates most cost advantages they had 
previously enjoyed. The following table compares the major differences between the trade deals.  
 

  Under USMCA Under NAFTA 

Automotive: Increases the car content produced  Required 62.5% of car content be made  

  in North America to 75% to avoid tariffs.  in North America to avoid tariffs. 
      

  Requires that 40% of car content above  Had no minimum wage requirement. 

  comes from North American factories    

  that pay average of $16/hour.   
      

Dairy: Allows U.S. dairy farmers access to  Had no dairy provisions. Canada had  

  Canadian markets, but limits U.S. dairy  high tariffs on U.S. dairy exports. 

  imports to $560 million.    

 
The new trade deal also contains modifications on trade disputes that are favorable to the U.S. and 
adds provisions to maintain market-determined currency exchange rates. Overall, with concessions 
from Mexico, the USMCA creates greater protections for U.S. and Canadian auto-related jobs. 
 
We believe, this new U.S.-Mexico-Canada trade agreement, along with solid U.S. economic data 
and continued robust earnings growth, can help support positive equity momentum through at least 
the remainder of the year. For example, the consensus third-quarter earnings estimate for the S&P 
500 is for about a 20% year-over-year rise. On the economic front, September job gains marked the 
96th consecutive month of U.S. payroll gains, the longest stretch on record.  
 
In summary, our analysis of the agreement suggests that the USMCA trade deal reduces some of 
the global trade tensions overhanging financial markets. Unquestionably, the trade dispute with 
China remains the principal risk, but we believe the overarching value of the U.S.-Mexico-Canada 
trade deal serves as a favorable stepping stone toward eventually resolving and working toward 
more fair trade agreements with both Europe and China. 

 
This report is created by Cetera Investment Management LLC 

https://ustr.gov/trade-agreements/free-trade-agreements/united-states-mexico-canada-agreement/united-states-mexico
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About Cetera® Investment Management 
Cetera Investment Management LLC is an SEC registered investment adviser owned by Cetera 
Financial Group®. Cetera Investment Management provides market perspectives, portfolio 
guidance and other investment advice to its affiliated broker-dealers, dually registered broker-
dealers and registered investment advisers. 
 
About Cetera Financial Group® 
Cetera Financial Group (“Cetera") is a leading network of independent firms empowering the 
delivery of professional financial advice to individuals, families and company retirement plans 
across the country through trusted financial advisors and financial institutions. Cetera is the 
second-largest independent financial advisor network in the nation by number of advisors, as well 
as a leading provider of retail services to the investment programs of banks and credit unions. 
 
Through its multiple distinct firms, Cetera offers independent and institutions-based advisors the 
benefits of a large, established broker-dealer and registered investment adviser, while serving 
advisors and institutions in a way that is customized to their needs and aspirations. Advisor 
support resources offered through Cetera include award-winning wealth management and 
advisory platforms, comprehensive broker-dealer and registered investment adviser services, 
practice management support and innovative technology. For more information, visit cetera.com. 
 
"Cetera Financial Group" refers to the network of independent retail firms encompassing, among 
others, Cetera Advisors, Cetera Advisor Networks, Cetera Investment Services (marketed as 
Cetera Financial Institutions), Cetera Financial Specialists, First Allied Securities, and Summit 
Brokerage Services. All firms are members FINRA/SIPC. 
 
 
Disclosures 
The material contained in this document was authored by and is the property of Cetera Investment 
Management LLC. Cetera Investment Management provides investment management and 
advisory services to a number of programs sponsored by affiliated and non-affiliated registered 
investment advisers. Your registered representative or investment adviser representative is not 
registered with Cetera Investment Management and did not take part in the creation of this 
material. He or she may not be able to offer Cetera Investment Management portfolio 
management services. 
 
Nothing in this presentation should be construed as offering or disseminating specific investment, 
tax, or legal advice to any individual without the benefit of direct and specific consultation with an 
investment adviser representative authorized to offer Cetera Investment Management services. 
Information contained herein shall not constitute an offer or a solicitation of any services. Past 
performance is not a guarantee of future results. 
 
For more information about Cetera Investment Management, please reference the Cetera 
Investment Management LLC Form ADV disclosure brochure and the disclosure brochure for the 
registered investment adviser your adviser is registered with. Please consult with your adviser for 
his or her specific firm registrations and programs available. 
 
No independent analysis has been performed and the material should not be construed as 
investment advice. Investment decisions should not be based on this material since the 
information contained here is a singular update, and prudent investment decisions require the 
analysis of a much broader collection of facts and context. All information is believed to be from 
reliable sources; however, we make no representation as to its completeness or accuracy. The 
opinions expressed are as of the date published and may change without notice. Any forward-
looking statements are based on assumptions, may not materialize, and are subject to revision. 

http://www.cetera.com/
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All economic and performance information is historical and not indicative of future results. The 
market indices discussed are not actively managed. Investors cannot directly invest in unmanaged 
indices. Please consult your financial advisor for more information. 
 
Additional risks are associated with international investing, such as currency fluctuations, political 
and economic instability, and differences in accounting standards. 
 
 
 
 
Glossary 
 
The S&P 500 is an index of 500 stocks chosen for market size, liquidity and industry grouping 
(among other factors) designed to be a leading indicator of U.S. equities and is meant to reflect the 
risk/return characteristics of the large cap universe. 
 


